
July 2022 

President’s Report 
 
Hello GCBA! Looks like a good beekeeping season this year and lots of  
honey is being produced.  GCBA has a busy schedule the next two months 
here at the Cuyahoga County Fair Grounds (CCFG).  
 
First, we have a great day planned for the picnic, July 13th at 6:30 at 
CCFG.  That in itself  is good news, but better yet we are fortunate to have 
the best speaker anywhere, anytime, Dr. Jim Tew.   
 
Next, hopefully you have noticed GCBA is very much involved in beautify-
ing a small portion of  the fairgrounds right next to the bee barn building 
#30. We want to make this garden our own in the foreseeable future.  And, 
lastly, do not forget the Great Cuyahoga County Fair starting August 9th 
through August 14th.  It is very important that everyone become involved in 
the fair and most important that you show honey this year.  This will be dis-
cussed in greater detail in person at the next meeting. 
Lastly please remember to review the new By-Laws, because there will be a 
vote in the near future to accept or reject these as written.  
 
~ Denzil   
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The Inspector’s Corner 

Hi everyone June was a strange month, swarm stuff  appears to be slowing 
down, we have had 12 days over 80, a few in the 90’s, and only 6 days of  
rain, even had a few mornings in the 50’s. Time to look at your treatment 
plans and treat for mites, as always follow the labeling to the letter. I have 
found a few hives that still have feeders along with honey supers on, and 
hives with as many as 4 supers stacked up. How you configure your hive is 
up to you. Just be sure you have a plan as to why you’re doing things. I’m al-
ways interested in the reasoning behind stuff  because I’m always learning 
and looking at new ideas. Remember you should be inspecting your 
hive every 7 to 10 days. A hive does not collapse or get weak in 7 to 10 days 
by doing that inspection you can spot issues and correct them before your 
hives get weak or dies. Please make sure you have a water source for the la-
dies as we are getting into summer. I have received calls from various cities 
about bee’s bothering kids in pools, Beekeeping laws are put into law with a 
stroke of  a pen and can be made unlawful with that same pen. 
Bee Safe 
Phil Bartosh  216.470.0934   216.351.6190   sd9990@aol.com 

Cuyahoga County 

Apiary Inspector 

How to Make a Bee Waterer 

COURTESY @WHAT_VEE_SEES/INSTAGRAM  

https://www.tasteofhome.com/article/bee-watering-
station/ 

mailto:sd9990@aol.com
https://www.instagram.com/p/B_ioGKMpZ2M/


Thank you, Kathy and Richard Lyle, for a wonderful evening. Two success-
ful beekeepers from Upstate New York, lots of  great information.  



The 125th Annual Cuyahoga County Fair is fast approaching! August 9th-14th. 
As this year's Fair Chair, we would like to encourage you to get involved. 
Building 30, located at Gate #3 is the "focal point" of  all things beekeeping and the 
Greater Cleveland Beekeepers Association 
during fair week. 
 
You have until July 29th to make fair entries, get busy and enter some of  your phe-
nomenal "Best Ever" Honey in the show! 
Have questions about entering, come to your July meeting/Picnic and ask questions! 
Nothing greater than showcasing a few award ribbons at your Farmers market table, 
etc. 
 



We need your help at the fair. 

GCBA has a great presence in 

Building 30 and we need your 

help hosting all the guests that 

come through eager to learn 

and see some bees and items. 

Please consider clicking on the 

link below to sign-up to volun-

teer a shift or two.  

https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/10c0e4eadaf2dabf4c34-gcba 





Calling all gardeners and plant fanciers, our Bee Yard and Barn Beautification project 
is calling you! 
At the July 13th meeting we want everyone to stop over at the Bee Yard to get the lat-
est look at the progress. 
Mowing, tree removal, trimming hedges and more. 
 
We don't have an update from Belmont Prison at the time of  this article, but I am 
sure it will be soon. 
The new commercial GCBA sign might be hung on the building in time for the Pic-
nic, and the new banners are almost ready as well. 
 
Continue to support the garden with perennials, a bird bath, pavers, sandstone.....you 
may have an idea we have not thought of. 
 
Please see Joe Petrek, Lorraine Bartosa or any of  the board at the picnic. First thank 
them for all their efforts and secondly volunteer to help at the fair. Our organization 
needs everyone, "strength in numbers they say!" 
 
The Cuyahoga County Fair board has been very supportive of  GCBA, and has gone 
out of  their way to help in any way they can. Special thanks to Dennis Eck and the 
CCF board, we appreciate you all! 
 
Keep Watching because great things are happening.... 
 
Sheila St.Clair 
Bee Yard and Barn Beautification coordinator 
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Classified Ads Any member in good standing may place an ad for bee-

keeping related items for sale or trade once a quarter free of charge. 

This ad will not exceed 1/8th of a page in size. Additional ads will be 

subject to advertisement fees. Advertisement Fee Schedule: 1/8th 

Page: $5 month, 1/4th Page: $7 month, Half Page: $10 month, Full 

Page $15 Please note: Information posted is a courtesy to GCBA Mem-

bers and/or a paid advertisement for business entities. GCBA does not 

endorse or guarantee quality or pricing. Used foundation should not be 

sold and will not be advertised. Used woodenware cannot be certified 

free of some diseases like American Foulbrood. Be very cautious when 

GCBA events held throughout the year: 

• Picnic in July 

• County Fair Booth in August 

• Special Event in September 

• Holiday Party in December 

• Live Demonstrations year round 




